
Board of Selectmen Special Meeting Minutes 
Amended

August 29, 2000

Raymond Town Office; 7:00 PM

 

Present: Tim Pomerleau, Mark Acker, Mike McClellan, Betty McDermott, Nathan Poore 
(Town Manager) and Elizabeth Cummings (Treasurer).

Tim Pomerleau called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.

Consideration to accept a resignation from the Town Manager.

Mr. Poore submitted his verbal resignation and stated that a written submittal will be 
delivered at the September 5, 2000 Board meeting.

Mr. McClellan motioned to accept the resignation. Mrs. McDermott seconded the motion. The 
Board voted 4 in favor and none opposed to accept the resignation effective September 29, 
2000.

Consideration to develop a plan to hire a new Town Manager.

Mr. Poore submitted a proposal from Maine Municipal Association (MMA) describing their 
ability to assist the Town with finding a new town manager. Mike McClellan motioned to hire 
MMA to assist the Town with finding a new town manager. Betty McDermott seconded the 
motion. The Board voted 3 in favor, none opposed and one abstention.

Mr. McClellan motioned to re-discuss the issue. Board members discussed what other 
options, specifically other consultants may be available.

Mr. McClellan motioned to rescind the previous vote. Betty McDermott seconded the motion. 
The Board voted 4 in favor and none opposed.

The Board instructed Mr. Poore to research other options to find out who else is available to 
assist the Board with finding a new town manager. The Board also requested Mr. Poore to ask 
Mike Wing of MMA to attend the September 5, 2000 Board meeting to discuss his proposal 
and to be prepared to begin the process to find a new manager.

Mr. Acker motioned to adjourn. Mrs. McDermott seconded the motion. The Board 
voted 4 in favor and none opposed to adjourn the meeting at 7:45 PM.

  


